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       Bayside United Methodist Church Newsletter

                Bayside Vision

                                                   WORSHIP SERVICES

Sunday Morning                                                          Early Morning Worship
English Worship     10:00 AM                                  Monday - Friday  6:30 AM
Korean Worship     11:30 AM                                Wednesday Prayer 8:30 PM
Sunday School- Living thru the Bible Kids      11:30 AM 
Youth - Living thru the Bible Youth                   11:30 AM 
College and Young Adult- Worship                  11:30 AM

3820 Bell Blvd., Bayside Ny 11361 Telephone: 718-229-4024
Baysideumc@yahoo.com        www.baysideumc.net
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Dear Friends:

     If you don’t rightly know, my name is Jose Cintron. I am your Lay Leader
and I would like to make the following comments today.
As we try and get back to pre Covid conditions here at BUMC. We thank the
Lord for seeing us through what we hope was the worst of it. Reverend
Moon, with the help of volunteers and staff, was able to keep his Ministry
active by instituting on-line services and other virtual programs to keep us in
“God's loop”. Those who are able to come back to our Church physically, can
see the work put into keeping our Sanctuary and Fellowship Hall a safe,
beautiful place to worship and gather in Christian togetherness. I for one,
missed these moments of Christianity in my life. We all must face in the
same direction.

Phillippians 2:2 - "Fulfill ye my joy, that ye be like minded, having the same
love, being of one accord, of one mind."

     Now that we can see light at the end of this tunnel, we find another bump
on our road. NYAC and NJAC have seen fit to replace our beloved Pastor.
Reverend Moon and his family will leave our Bayside Church on June 31st.
They’ve seen the excellent work he has done here at BUMC amid the
pandemic and other distracting events and decided that his talents would
suit a floundering Church in New Jersey that needs a strong leader at its
helm. When informed of this, I tell you truly, I and a few others cried.
District Superintendent (DS) Kim arranged for the SPPRC (which I chair), to
ZOOM chat with our new Pastor, Reverend Dr. YongBo Lee. We asked about
the programs in place such as the weekday online morning services, Korean
language services, and Living with the Bible programs for our youth. We
were told that he would not radically change anything outright but maintain
his right to change anything to suit his ministry. As Reverend Moon did, he
would preach right out of the Bible and not some anecdotal references in an
interesting story. He seemed to be a very educated man who has worked
problems that do come up in doing God's work.

Ephesians 4:11-12 “So Christ himself gave the apostles, the prophets, the
evangelists, the pastors and teachers, to equip his people for works of
service, so that the body of Christ may be built up.”



     In as far as this is a done deal, I say that we, in the spirit of our Christian
faith, move forward and onward with our new Shepherd. Believe that this is
God's doing and not the political motives of men. I have called Bayside
United Methodist Church, my house of worship, for over 20 years and we
have gone through a number of Pastors. Some were good and others were
placeholders for others who were better than good. The Bible teaches that a
pastor should be “sober-minded, self-controlled, respectable, hospitable,
able to teach.” Reverend Lee will need us to be united under God, for he and
his Ministry to show any results in our Church life. As was the case in some
past Church matters, gossip and uninformed talk took its toll on some of our
members. Stay informed.

Ephesians 4:29 : Do not let any unwholesome talk come out of your mouths,
but only what is helpful for building others up according to their needs, that
it may benefit those who listen."

     Reverend Dr. YongBo Lee, his wife, two children and mother will join our
community on July 1st. Please pray for a smooth transition. I, as Lay Leader
for the Bayside United Methodist Church will endeavor to keep everyone
informed and will keep an open mind to what the Lord has in store for us.

Respectfully;
Jose Cintron - Lay Leader- SPPRC Chair
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